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Dear Sir

Government Air Quality Plan Consultation Re Canterbury and District Local Plan


I refer to the submission made by Professor Stephen Peckham “Further observations on air quality following the High Court judgement 2nd November 2016”.

Professor Peckham refers to, and concentrates on, the development of the main South Canterbury and Wincheap sites respectively for 4,000 and 1,150 dwellings.  I will not repeat his arguments or his conclusions other than to say that I agree with him.

However, he does not give emphasis to the other developments proposed in southern Canterbury, nor their likely cumulative impact.  I would draw your attention to the 2,000 dwellings proposed in Sturry/Hersden, 1,000 dwellings on the Littlebourne Road (Howe Barracks, St. Martin’s Hospital, Polo Farm etc.), the further 1,000 dwellings at various sites in south Canterbury (Chaucer School, Ridlands Farm, Telephone House etc.), 1,000 dwellings in Wincheap (Wincheap Industrial Estate, land behind Wincheap School).

In round figures some 5,000 further dwellings in addition to the 5,150 dwellings considered by Professor Peckham which will add, in some degree, to the congestion and subsequent pollution on the ring road and main feeder roads into and out of Canterbury.  10,000 new dwellings in the southern Canterbury quadrant.  This needs to be considered against the current number of dwellings in Wincheap, 3793, Barton, 4893, Northgate, 3115 and Sturry, 3297, wards.  A total of 15,098.  This means increasing the number of dwellings on the southern side of the city by around 50%.  
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The cumulative impact of congestion has not been effectively measured either by KCC or by the developers.  Residents have obtained two professional traffic assessments on the south Canterbury site and the Cockering Farm site from Railton.  Both reports raise serious discrepancies when compared with the reports produced by the developer’s traffic consultants.  In particular traffic increases have been under-estimated and modal shift to walking/cycling over-estimated. You will doubtless take a view on the validity of the different reports but it is unsurprising that a traffic consultant paid by a developer will produce a report favourable to that developer.  I would submit that any traffic impact assessments produced by a developer should be considered most critically.  However it is the unmeasured cumulative impact of doubling the number of dwellings on the southern side of the city which merits your consideration.

It is unarguable that these various developments will have some cumulative impact on pollution levels identified by Professor Peckham.

At its simplest, if residents wish to drive from Hersden to Ashford or Thanington to Thanet they will pass along the ring road.  If residents wish to travel from Littlebourne Road or south Canterbury to the city centre or Ashford or Thanet they will generally pass along the ring road or the feeder roads.  Increases to journey times on the New Dover Road are noted and not contested by the developer’s traffic consultants.  A doubling of journey times in Wincheap rush hour is identified.  These are merely examples which must add to pollution.

At the time of writing KCC have not completed their study of possible improvements to the ring road.  Any conclusion they may reach is in any event uncosted and thus may be unachievable.  Over the past 18 plus years various studies have failed to produce any significant answers to the ring road problem and it is unlikely, given the constraints of the historic city, that a substantive improvement can be made.  Equally, there are no published plans for a Wincheap relief road nor a new junction off Wincheap onto the ring road.  Because there are no plans there are no costings and no sources of funds have been identified.

Various plans have been published by the developers of the main south Canterbury site in relation to traffic mitigation.  These have been modified when they have been shown, in detail, to be impractical.  At the time of writing a viable route for the fast bus link is still unclear.  Junction modifications proposed are also being questioned as to their practicality.  All this will have a direct bearing on traffic congestion and thus pollution levels.  Because the plans are unclear or still evolving those pollution levels cannot be measured, but given the overall housing numbers proposed they will be significant.

We question the absence of published plans to highway improvements and modifications.  Pollution from vehicle traffic can only be measured when detailed planning and traffic modelling has taken place.  Where conceptual plans have been published for traffic improvements they have subsequently been shown to be impractical or unachievable in detail.  

Developers are being asked to pay for existing deficiencies in the road network identified by KCC and which KCC cannot fund.  Developers should not be addressing these existing deficiencies, but rather the impact which their schemes are making on the road network.  The ring road and the feeder roads onto it must be addressed first because this is where the impact will be greatest.  Improvements to the junctions at Bridge, Wincheap and Sturry will exacerbate rather than mitigate inner city traffic and pollution.





The Transport Strategy, on which the Local Plan relies, remains lacking in detail, is uncosted and wholly fails to address the issue of pollution caused by traffic congestion and raised in the recent High Court judgement.  Thus we would request that you consider how the Local Plan can be considered sound until these matters are resolved.

Yours faithfully[image: ]





Cllr Nick Eden-Green
On behalf of CCC Lib Dem Group
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